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15 
Fall 1999, Newsletter 

RVP Messag~ 
As we close the 1999 iris 

year we also start the year 
2000. As required by the 
Region's constitution and by­
laws it is also time to elect 
some new officers. At the 
1999 fall meeting we will 
elect a new RVP, Assistant 
RVP and Secretary. If you 
possibly can please be 
present so that you may vote 

III the election and if you so desire you may nominate 
your candidate if you have previously gotten their 
permIsSIOn. 

We are indeed sorry that many of you have not yet 
received your Summer Regional Bulletin. The 
bulletin was mailed on July 12 and part ofthe mailing 
was delivered the next day but two trays going to Los 
Angeles were lost--guess the donkey died or perhaps 
they were stored in the dumpsters--in either case they 
are lost somewhere in the postal system--three 
regional postoffices are looking for them, San 
Bernardino, Los Angeles and San Diego. Every effort 
possible to find them has been made and we certainly 
hope that they will tum up sometime. All I can say 
is. "sorry bout that". 

I hope that all of you have voted your symposium 
ballot and for the change in the by-laws and that the 
change passes because these changes will go a long 
way toward leveling the playing field. 

It is my understanding that the central coast group 
is proceeding nicely in forming a new affiliate. To the 
AIS members in that area, I extend a hearty welcome 
and a special invitation to attend the fall regional 
meeting. 

To close out my swan song--I would like to say 
that it has been a pleasure working with the entire 

board for the past three years. It would be very 
difficult to find a more supportive group. To the 
membership as a whole, I would also like to say 
"thanks" in a big way for your support. Remember 
that your organization can only be as good as the 
support that it is given and your continued support 
means that Region 15 can move ahead into the next 
year with few problems--best ofluck to all! 

~~ caldixie@aol.com 

Attention - Attention -Attention 
The symposium that you received in the Summer 

AIS bulletin is not valid; many irises have been 
omitted from that listing. 

A new Symposium Ballet will be published in the 
October AIS Bulletin and instructions will be posted 
for filling out the ballot and getting it to the right 
place for counting. 

If you have not sent in your Symposium ballet, 
please wait until the new ballot comes out in October. 
If you have already submitted your ballot, please vote 
the new ballot and follow the directions that 
accompany that ballot. AIS is sorry for any 
inconvience this has caused. 

HI DESERT IRIS AND DAYlILf SOCIETY 

'Barbara !Jurner, '}{JresiJellt 

With the Iris Show a complete and happy success 
at the Antelope Valley Mall and the nominating 
committee doing their job, we ended our year in June 
with a Potluck at the home of Fern Owen. Cal 
Bostwick installed our "new officers" as follows : 
Barbara G. Turner, President; Cheryl Deaton, Vice 
President; Helen Radebaugh, Secretary; Winnie 
Serpico, Treasurer. 
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Helen Radebaugh and Cal Bostwick have been 

receiving "guests" for the Spring Trek 2000. Helen 
has been doing a fabulous job getting them placed and 
keeping a record of them. 

We have started potting for our fall sale and later 
spring sale in April. It is still a little too hot to dig for 
some of us. Hopefully we will have 500 or more for 
sale by spring. 

Plans for the Spring Trek 2000 are well under way. 
So far the registration will be $75.00. The whole 
affair is planned to take place at the Desert Inn in 
Lancaster on April 28th and 29th

• More details later. 
We will send registration blanks with Cheryl Deaton 
to the Fall Trek-she will be representing Hi Desert. 

Have a cool summer-see you later. 
Barbara 

INLAND RECION IRIS SOClElY 

Jil11 bi1C!s, 'PrcsidC!lzt 

Summer is finally here in the Inland Empire. It has 
been a very mild summer up until now but the HEAT 
is now on, so is the AlC. It has been nice just 
watering when the ground got dry but now the ground 
gets dry by 3 pm. Oh well, its only water and money. 
But the irises are still looking good and sending out 
lots of increase. 

Our June meeting ushered in the new year for IRIS 
and we have our new officers working hard for the 
coming year. 

Our program chair, John Reinschmidt, is putting 
together a great year of meetings, including a day 
long Judges Training Session that will be in Jan 2000. 
This session will be held at the Holiday Inn in 
Ontario, same place we held last years Fall Trek. 
Mike and Anne Lowe will be the presenters. Lunch 
will be included and the cost for lunch and more 
information will follow. 

August 28 was our "Members Only" auction at Cal 
Dixie Iris Garden and a lot of fine iris will be gracing 
the show bench next year. Ollie Rust and Sara Holk 
put on a fine feed for the hungry members 

September will find us at the Landscapes Southern 
California Style trying to populate the rest of the 
Inland Empire with irises at our annual fall sale. 

This time of the year is steady but not as busy as 
the excitement and flury blur called "April". 

Hope to see you all at the Fall Meeting being 
hosted by Southern California Iris Society. 

May your iris increase threefold and your snails 
decrease tenfold. 

• Jim. 

Orange County Iris and DaJ1jlY-Society 

111nrilyn lJccomro 

May is such a pleasant month. After the rush of 
April, with shows, competitions and treks it is time to 
enjoy. This May was particularly compliant as the 
late bloom allowed four trips to Cal-Dixie to study 
hundreds of lovely irises. 

June was back to business, our meeting speaker 
was Richard Richards helping us to get rebloom with 
precise rules for soil preparation. I've got gypsum, 
peat moss and alfalfa pellets everywhere. 

July was our second annual "Favorite Plants" 
meeting. Members brought those plants that make 
their gardens special. We shared flowers from 
angel's trupets to wisteria. The wisteria came from 
Herman and Jean Ulrich's 450-foot vine that is a 
showstopper in the spring. 

August will be our potluck and annual sale for 
members. This is the time everyone gets to purcha:st:: 
those 1990's introductions that have been growing in 
our procurement gardens. There will be an 
abundance of irises and daylilies. 

Our November meeting will feature noted dalylily 
hybridizer, Matthew Kaskel. Matthew is from that 
area of Florida known as "Daylily Mecca". Orange 
County will host a lucheon on Saturday November 6, 
1999 at 11 :00 am. It will include slides and a day lily 
sale, and will be held at the Garden Grove Masonic 
Lodge at 11270 Acacia Parkway. That is east of 
Euclid Street and is across from the fire station. Any 
non-members who would like to join us and hear a 
great speaker please call Marilyn at (562) 697-8141. 
We need an idea of the number of friend's joining us 
for lunch. The cost for the lunch is $5.00. Hope to 
see you there! 

SAN DIEGO/lMPERIAl COUNTIES IRIS SOCIETY 

Steve 'Rocha, President 

"Heaven is underfoot as well as overhead." 
Thoreau 

Things seem cool and green here in my Ramona 
garden in spite of the hot summer attacks of heat and 
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humidity. In weather like this one really appreciates 
the iris, a plant that can sit all day in ninety-degree 
:mperatures and still stay crisp and green. They do 

give us a bit of Heaven here on Earth! 
We have good reports in Southern California about 

iris society activities. Our auction in July was a huge 
success raising hundreds to support the officers' fund 
and to help promote growing irises in our area. 
Everyone had a great time and the foods were 
incredible. We are excited about hosting the trek in 
2001, and our gardeners are already planting guest 
rhizomes that seem to arrive weekly. We will treat 
you all to some unique gardens containing interesting 
plants and animals along with outstanding new 
introductions and seedlings. It is fun to want to share 
the best of what we enjoy living and gardening here in 
sunny San Diego. 

Membership is growing in our society and with 
new membership comes new inspiration. We 
welcomed Marylou Gibson into the officers' rank of 
our group thankfully voting her in as our new 
secretary. Many thanks to Walt Brendel and Ruth 
Bryce who have joined me for another term in office. 
We will all do our best to keep the team moving. It's 

whole new ball game for my wife and me being 
involved in the planning of a trek. 

SDICIS WEB SITE: 

Sharing the good growing, 
Steve 

http://www.geocities.comlRainF orestl7 6 79 / societyindex.html 

SAN FERNANDO VAllEY IRIS SOClElY 

Gile!!/! gUl11am, 'President 

I literally began my term of office July 1st facing 
my first problem of, finding a new location for both 
our fall sale and our spring show. I am happy to report 
that these two problems have been solved. We wiil be 
returning to the Northridge Fashion Center, where we 
had a great deal of success prior to the earthquake. 

On behalf of all of our members, I am extending an 
invitation to all within driving distance to attend. The 
address: 9301 Tampa Avenue at Nordhoff on 
September 25-26 upper level across from Macy's. I 
can guarantee great prices, hundreds of varieties, and 
wonderful, under paid salespersons. 

Vice President Iris Larson has been working on a 
year of programs to appeal to the majority on every 

level. In July it was back to the basics with Bill 
Rinehart. August was a hit with Jill Bonino presenting 
all the Spring Bloom from the S.F.V.I.S. Trek, Joint 
Regional, National, Descanso, and Cal-Dixie. The 
Presidents of each club will be receiving our monthly 
newsletter with more information on our speakers and 
Judges Training dates. We would also appreciate 
receiving any additional information from region 
clubs that I will announce to our membership. 

September 2,1999 S.F.V.I.S. Auction 
September 25-26, 1999 Rhizome sale at Northridge 
October 7, 1999, "New Game" night, bags of 

Rhizome prizes 
October 10, 1999 Region 15 Auction at the 

Rinehart's 
November 4, 1999 Guest Speaker 
December 2, 1999 Holiday Potluck and Live 

Entertainment 
January 6, 2000 Guest Speaker 
February 3, 2000 Lily Singer, Noted 

Horticulturalist 
April 6, 2000 Preparation for Spring Show 
Aprll 8-9, 2000 26th Annual Spring Show at 

Northridge 
May 4, 2000 Guest Speaker 
June 1,2000 Potluck and Show Awards 

Presentation 
As always, April will be a busy month even with 5 

weekends. We are planning our local trek on April 
22nd

. I am looking forward to seeing many of you at 
any of the above events, the Region meetings, the 
Spring Region Trek, the National Iris Convention. 
Keep blooming you're planted. Happy Holidays and 
may your Y2K problems be non-existant. My hope 
for the new mlllennium is a true red iris and more 
land. Warm wishes to all of you. 

Sonoran Desert Ins Society 

C~"(lrlelle Grrigo, 'Presidellt 

Sonoran Desert Iris Society is coming along well. 
We have gained 6 members in the past two months. 

Our July meeting was a fun-filled hotdog picnic. It 
stormed like mad, but we still had many show up to 
enjoy everyone's friendship. Our August meeting was 
a demonstration of how to physically dig tall bearded 
iris and how to separate them and clean them up. 
September meeting will provide a marking party for 
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getting rhizomes ready for a sale on the 11th. October 
will be an auction of Region 15 iris for benefit of 
Region 15 income. November will have a program on 
what to do to take care of the rhizomes that have just 
been planted. In December we will have a fun time 
Christmas party. We still don't have much to work 
with, but we have a lot of willing workers and a lot of 
interest in promoting the knowledge and growth of 
Ins. 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA IRIS SOCIElY 

q)rmy [jernld, Pyesidrmt 

I want to take this opportunity to invite all of you 
to join us for theFall Region Meeting. Shirlee Lewis 
has been busy getting it organized. We feel very 
honored to have Bonnie Nichols giving the judges 
training and Hooker Nichols to be our luncheon 
speaker. Please get your reservations in early. 

We had our elections in June. Our new board is as 
follows: 

President-Derry Gerald 
Vice President-Mike Monninger 
Treasurer-Ruth Woodworth 
Recording Secretary-Shirlee Lewis 
Advisor-Jimmy Jones 

Appointed positions are: 
Corresponding Secretary-Faith Nixon 
Editor-Shirlee Lewis 
Food Service-Muriel Davis 
Hospitality-Wynne Thursby 
Liason~Laura Ellen Speck 
Librarian-Vacant 
Membership-Doug Davis 
Plant Sales-Vacant 
Show Chairman-Vacant 
Publicity-Wynne Thursby & Lisa Chaney 

As you can see we are still looking for a few "good 
men" (or women). 

August 28th is our Members Only Bearded 
Auction. We will be starting at 10:00 am followed by 
lunch at Peppers. 

September 25th is the Region Auction. Come and 
be entertained by the wonderful auctioneer, Pete 
DeSantis and add newer rhizomes to your garden. 
You will also be supporting the Region. You all are 
invited, if you didn't get the ones you wanted at your 

auction, please try to, at ours. It will be III the 
morning. 

October 2nd 
- Region Fall Meeting 

October 30th 
- Members Only Beardless Auction. 

We have Louisana's from Heather Pryor, straight 
from Australia. We will also have a few SIB's as 
well as PCN's and SPU. We decided to make our 
club auctions "members only" as they are one of the 
benefits of being a member. Irises are usually sold 
below value. All of you are invited to come join. 
Membersip is only $6.00 and goes from July 1 st to 
July 1 st. We would love to have you. 

Now I guess I had better get back to my garden. I 
need to find places for the new additions. 

-Derry-

Sun Country Iris Society 

Hvery 'Pol ing, President 

This is really a busy time for Sun Country Iris 
Society. We are planning 3 Rhizome Sales this year. 
Our annual at Chris-Town September 11th this will be 
our 30th year. Also there will be one at Valley Gar-'''ll 
Center where we hold our monthly mee\...,s 
September 19th. Then October 2 at Gardeners World 
a local nursery that is very supportive of Clubs. 

Our Iris notebooks are still growing and 
improving. Deborah Nolan did such a fine job 
designing the pages. We have all the needed 
information about our rhizomes at our fingertips plus 
a picture to remind us of how beatiful they are when 
they are not in bloom. 

We will be adding a Historic section to our Spring 
Show this year. So we are gearing up with 
information and research about what is needed to add 
this section. It will be interesting. 

Our September meeting will be the marking party 
for the rhizomes needed for the sales this fall. 

October meeting will be an iris auction 
November meeting we will have Iris Trivia with 

teams and prizes for the winners. 
Something new we are trying this year is a trivia 

question each month with a prize. Hoping this will get 
everyone's thinking cap on and encourage them to 
study up on the different aspects of irises. 

We are having judges training and invite an) 
interested to contacting me for times and dates Avery 
Poling 623-815-3503 

Avery 
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_TUCSON AREA fRIS SOC/ElY 

13nrbClf(l GV(IlIS, 1[Jresid(mt 

YOU-WHO!! Is anybody out there? It seems kind 
of strange to be writing the Fall Newsletter when we 
haven't received the Summer Newsletter yet. But I 
will persevere. 

As I mentioned in the last newsletter, if you've had 
a chance to read it, we hadn't dried up & blown away 
because of no rain. And July has more than made up 
for the first 6 months of the year. Depending on 
where you live, 3 to 6 inches of rain, so now we're 
very soggy! Which is not boding well with the iris. 
I'm hearing a lot of reports of bacterial soft rot, not to 
mention the fact that our usual watering schedules are 
all "off schedule" & the iris, which usually go 
summer dormant, are growing. I'm not sure who is 
more confused, the iris or the growers. Hopefully, the 
iris will also "persevere"! 

In July our regular meeting was an educational 
program on "Growing Iris in the Desert". August will 
be spent digging and getting ready for our rhizome 
sale, which will be held on Sept. 18th & 19th at the 
Foothills Mail. In October, right after some of us get 
back from the Fall Trek on Oct. 2nd, we'll have our 
annual potluck & auction on Oct. 3rd

, (really looking 
forward to the region rhizomes this year). At our 
regular meeting on Oct. 9th

, we will hold elections and 
Jane Parks will present a slide program on the 
Oklahoma Convention. 

And then maybe, just maybe, a few weeks, perhaps 
a month, of no pressing iris "duties" & I can plant 
some of this lovely iris!! I have at least 4 major beds 
to rejuvenate and about a hundred plants in pots just 
waiting to be planted, some have been in those pots 
for 2 years, (& that doesn't even count the new ones 
I'll get this year)! And I swear, every time I walk by I 
can hear them calling out to me, "please plant me, get 
me out of this pot, I need space, I want to be free want 
to live, I want to spread my roots & grow, get me out 
of this pot!" I feel so guilty! But I scream right back, 
"Please elect a new president for this society, three 
years is too much, I want a life, I want to sit back & 
smell the iris, I want to be free!" And then, we 
exchange glances with a mutual understanding that 
this too shall pass. (On Oct. 9th when TAIS elects a 
new president!) 

This will be my last contribution to this periodical; 
where the affiliates of Region 15 exchange ideas, 
keep in touch and sometimes unload. It's been fun to 
be a part of it all! See you all in Commerce CA. 
Where in the world is Commerce CA? 

--Barbara 

hnil13amitill 

All Accredited Judges required to do so turned in 
their Activity Reports on time ... with only a little 
prodding! Most Student Judges also reported in a 
timely manner, however, a few had to be dropped from 
the program as they did not turn in an Activity Report. 
Unfortunately, failure to perform this major 
requirement can cause loss of all hours and status 
achieved. 

The good news is we are recommending that FOUR 
Students be advanced to Apprentice Status. Their 
names will be announced after AIS Board approval. 
With this many Apprentices it is a good time to 
consider having an Award & Ballots Judges Training 
Session at a meeting or Trek within the next year. The 
Apprentices must have this training during their 
apprenticeship - and it wouldn't hurt the rest of us 
eitherl 

This year I asked all Judges and Students to provide 
me with their E-Mail address (if they had one). These 
will be published along with the list of Judges in 
January. 

Remember - keep good, detailed records of your JT 
hours! 

Also, be sure to contact me for approval of planned 
JT classes so that I can get approval from AIS JT Chair, 
Ron Mullin in plenty oftime before the class. 

Gail M. Barnhill 
Region 15 Judges Training Chair 

Membership 

Sam l-lolk 

This is our last Newsletter for this year and many 
memberships expire at the end of the year. Please 
check the expiration date on the label of this 
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Newsletter or your AIS BULLETIN for your 
expiration date. Some of you may have renewed since 
the last report and if so ignore this reminder but if you 
have not you might want to get your renewal in to 
Marilyn before your Christmas gets to you first 

My sincere thanks to all the membership 
chairpersons for their outstanding cooperation in 
getting their rosters in and as a reminder be sure your 
rosters are up to date before the first of the year for 
affiliate renewal, Also, we have new members out 
there who could enjoy a homebase--please welcome 
them if they are within your society reach. 

New Members 
Christine Baumesiter 
12511 Fraser Ave 
Granada Hills CA 91344 

Philip & Patricia Nye 
35530 Antelope Rd 
Murietta CA 92563 

Frances MOlson 
POBox 520 
Mt Baldy CA 91759 

Anne W Wiliams 
1801 Crestmont CT 
Glendale CA 91208 

Faith Burns 
12512 Fraser Ave 
Granada Hills CA 91342 
Patricia 0' Brien 
13501 S Bell Rd 
Benson AZ 85602-7323 

Susan K Schultz 
3515 Madison Ct 
Torrance Ca 90505 

ADDRESS CORRECTIONS 
Peggi Andersen 
12956 N Three Buttes PI 
Marana AZ 85653 

Ladona Cypret 
18900 Quesnel Dr #1464 
Dolan Springs AZ 86441 

AND OTHER CHANGES 

Deceased 
Harry Kuesel 
Wini Conklin 

John & Mary Cuthbert 
76 Oak Drive 
Ojai CA 93023 
Marjorie Peninger 
4293 N Bonita Way 
Prescott Valley AZ 86314 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Contributing Advertizers: 

Babbette's Gardens Buena Creek Gardens 
40975 N. 172. St. East 418 Buena Creek Road 
Lancaster, CA 93535 San Marcos, CA 92069 
Cal Dixie Iris Gardens Forte' Iris Garden 
14115 Pear Street 12312 S. Wilson Road 

Riverside, CA 92508 Los Banos, CA 93635 
Golden's Iris Garden Kary Iris Garden 
4564 Robin Dr. 6201 East Calle Rosa 
Prescott, AZ 86301 Scottsdale, AZ 85251 
M.A.D. Iris Garden Rancho De Los Flores 
4828 Jela Way 8000 Balcom Canyon Rd. 
North Highlands, CA 95660 Somis, CA. 93021 
Shepard Iris Garden Sutton's Green Thumber 
3342 W. Orangewood 16552 Road 208 
Phoenix, AZ, 85051 Porterville, CA 93257 

Please Support Our Advertisers 
They are all local and their Irises are 
climatized to the California! Arizona 

seasons. 

-FRIEND SHIP-

A simple friend has never seen you cry. 
A real friend has shoulders soggy from your tears. 

A simple friend doesn't know your parents' first names 
A real friend has their phone numbers in his address 

book. 

A simple friend brings a bottle of wine to your party. 

I 

A real friend comes early to help you cook and stays late 
to help you clean. 

A simple friend hates it when you call after he has gone to 
bed. 

A real friend asks you why you took so long to call. 

A simple friend seeks to talk with you about your 
problems. 

A real friend seeks to help you with your problems. 

A simple friend wonders about your romantic history. 
A real friend could blackmail you with it. 

A simple friend, when visiting, acts like a guest. 
A real friend opens your refrigerator and helps himself. 

A simple friend thinks the friendship is over when you 
have an argument. 

A real friend knows that it's not a friendship until after 
you've had a fight. 

A simple friend expects you to always be there for them. 
A real friend expects to always be there for you! 
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AMERICAN IRIS SOCIETY - REGION 15 

1997 OFFICERS AND COMMTTEE CHAIRS 
'LECTED OFFICERS 

rlerb Holk, RVP 
14115 Pear st. 
Riverside, Ca 92508 
(909) 780 0335 
Michelle Snyder, Treasurer 
7855 Ellenbogen St. 
Sunland, CA 91040 
(818) 352-7018 

APPOINTED CHAIRS 
Awards- Jimmy Jones 
2213 Sparrow Hill Lane 
Lakewood, Ca 90712 
(310) 634-5596 

Circulation- Sara Holk 
14115 Pear Street 
Riverside, Ca 92508 
(909) 780-0335 
Editor- Jim Giles 
13677 Stockbrook Rd. 
Moreno Valley. Ca 92553 
(909) 924·8113 
Gail Barnhill, Judges Training 
9651 East Watson 
'Tucson, Az 85730 
j02) 296-1074 

Gail Barnhill, Ass't. RVP 
9651 East Watson 
Tucson, Az 85730 
(520) 296-1074 
Georgia Gudykunst, Secretary 
511 N Los Altos Dr. 
Chandler, AZ 85022 
(602) 517-8148 

Membership - Sara Holk 
14115 Pear St. 
Riverside, Ca 92508 
(909) 780-0335 

Ways & Means Pete DeSantis 
7727 Rhea Ave. 
Reseda, Ca 91335 
(818) 343-3755 
Youth - Mike - Monninger 
4861 Brookhill Terrace 
Riverside, Ca 92509 
(909) 361-3177 
Nominating - Jeanne Plank 
8426 Vinevalley Dr. 
Sun Valley, CA 91352 
(818) 767-5512 

REGION 15 AMERICAN IRIS SOCIETY 
AFFILIA TE PRESIDENTS 

Hi-Desert Iris & Daylily Society 
Barbara Turner, President 
650 W. Barrel Springs Rd. 
Palmdale, Ca 93551 
(661) 947-1890 
Orange County lris/Daylily Soc 
Marilyn Pecoraro, President 
1917 Timin Road 
La Habra CA 90631 
(562) 697-8141 
San Fernando Valley Iris Society 
Eileen Fiumara, President 
4512 Sunnyslope Ave. 
Sherman Oaks, Ca. 91423 
(818)986-4188 
Southern California Iris Society 
Derry Gerald, President 
5123 Carita St 
Long Beach, CA 90808 
(562) 420-9190 
Tucson Area Iris Society 
Barbara Evans, President 
5151 N. Bear Canyon Rd. 

Inland Region Iris Society 
Jim Giles, President 
13677 Stockbrook Rd 
Moreno Valley, Ca 
(909) 924-8113 
San Diego And Imperial Counties 
Steve Rocha, President 
14170 Mussey Grade 
Ramona, Ca 92065 
(760) 788-1423 
Sonoran Desert Iris Society 
Charlene Errigo, President 
17642 N. 23rd Avenue 
Sun City, AZ 85373, 
(623) 815-3503 
Sun Country Iris Society 
A very Poling 
17210 N. Calico Dr. 
Phoenix, AZ 85016 
(602) 277-1080 

Tucson, Az 85749 (520) 749-3088 

~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~~~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p 
p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~ 

The Region l5, American Iris Society Newsletter, is 
published in the Spring, Summer and Fall of each 
year. This publication is distributed to all members of 
the American Iris Society residing within the 
boundaries of Region 15. All others may subscribe 
to this publication at the annual subscription rate of 
$3.00 per year. Checks or money orders should be 
made out to Region 15, AIS and sent to the 
Circulation Manager. 
The editor welcomes all correspondence for the 
seasonal newsletters. Any letters or articles submitted 
to the editor become property of Region 15. Items 
submitted may be published if space is available and 
content is appropriate. 
Items for submission should be sent to the Editor by 
the appropriate deadlines. 

~p~p~p~p~~~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p 
p~p~p~~~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~ 

Publication Deadlines 
SEASON DEADLINE ISSUE DATE 
Spring 
Summer 
Fall 

February 1 
June 1 
August 1 

March 1 
July 1 
September 1 

~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p 
p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~p~ 

ADVERTISING RATE 
Full Page ........................................................ $50.00 
1/2 Page ......................................................... $35.00 
1/4 Page ......................................................... $20.00 

Advertising copy should be camera ready when 
submitted. Classified ads are priced at $10.00 per 

single listing for 30 words or less. 
Submit copy to the Editor or Circulation Manager. 

Make checks payable to Region 15, AIS 

. Editor: Sharlyn Rocha 
14170 Mussey Grade 
Ramona, Ca 92065 




